
LIQUOR LICENSE

PUBLIC CONVENIENCE OR

NECESSITY REFERRAL

PC or N Referral Letter

TO: Planning Department
Phone No. (415) 558-6371

TO: Police Department
Inspector Georgia Sawyer
Phone No. (415) 553-9550

DATE: October 27, 2020
AP Block/Lot Nos.: 0206/002
Zoning: C-3-O, 200S
Quad: NE Planning Team
Record No.:

Please submit your response within three weeks; the Public Safety and 
Neighborhood Services Committee will tentatively schedule the PC or N hearing 
for a regular meeting in December of 2020.

PLEASE EMAIL YOUR RESPONSE BY: November 13, 2020, to John Carroll,
Public Safety and Neighborhood Services Committee Clerk.

john.carroll@sfgov.org - Phone No:  554-4445

Applicant name: TVH Hospitality LLC

Business name: San Francisco Wine Society

Application address: 408 Merchant Street
San Francisco, CA 94111

Applicant contact info: Danielle Kuzinich
Danielle@SanFranciscoWineSociety.com
(925)565-5603

PLANNING REVIEW: Approval Denial

Planning Staff Contact:

Please print review comments on a trailing page.

POLICE REVIEW: Approval Denial

Please print review comments in a trailing report.



From: Langlie, Michelle (CPC)
To: Carroll, John (BOS)
Cc: Botn, Kurt (CPC)
Subject: RE: Liquor License - 408 Merchant Street - San Francisco Wine Society
Date: Monday, November 9, 2020 4:52:05 PM
Attachments: LIQUOR LICENSE PUBLIC CONVENIENCE OR NECESSITY REFERRAL_San Francisco Wine Society_408 Merchant

Street.pdf
image001.png

Hi John,

Please see the attached referral. Planning is recommending approval. Per the ABC License referral
dated 10/15/20, Planning recommended approval as follows:

ABC referral - Type 42. Recommend approval retail sales and service use permitted in the C-3-0 per PC
Section 210.2.

Please let me know if you require any additional information.

Best,
Michelle

Michelle M. Langlie (she/her/hers)
Senior Preservation Planner | PIC Specialist
Northeast Team | Current Planning
San Francisco Planning
49 South Van Ness Avenue, Suite 1400, San Francisco, CA 94103
Direct: 628.652.7410 | General Inquiries: pic@sfgov.org | www.sfplanning.org
San Francisco Property Information Map

Due to COVID-19, San Francisco Planning is not providing any in-person
services, but we are operating remotely. Our staff are available by e-mail, and
the Planning and Historic Preservation Commissions are convening remotely.
The public is encouraged to participate. Find more information on our
services here.

Limited in-person OTC permit services are provided at the 49 SVN Permit
Center from 7:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. Monday through Friday by appointment
only (OTC plans permits) and first-come, first-served (OTC no plans permits).
See https://sfdbi.org/limitedservices for more information.
 

From: Carroll, John (BOS) <john.carroll@sfgov.org> 
Sent: Tuesday, October 27, 2020 2:25 PM
To: CPC.Referrals <CPC.Referrals@sfgov.org>; Sawyer, Georgia (POL) <Georgia.Sawyer@sfgov.org>
Cc: Danielle@SanFranciscoWineSociety.com; Mundy, Erin (BOS) <erin.mundy@sfgov.org>; Angulo,
Sunny (BOS) <sunny.angulo@sfgov.org>; Hepner, Lee (BOS) <lee.hepner@sfgov.org>; Yan, Calvin
(BOS) <calvin.yan@sfgov.org>; Alabanza, Analyn@ABC <Analyn.Alabanza@abc.ca.gov>;
Rose.Meyer@ABC.ca.gov; Macchi, Patrick (POL) <patrick.macchi@sfgov.org>; Salmonson, Joel (POL)
<Joel.R.Salmonson@sfgov.org>; Wong, Joanne (POL) <joanne.k.wong@sfgov.org>; Sainez, Maricela
(POL) <Maricela.Sainez@sfgov.org>; Botn, Kurt (CPC) <kurt.botn@sfgov.org>
Subject: Liquor License - 408 Merchant Street - San Francisco Wine Society
 
Greetings,
 
The office of the Clerk of the Board has received a letter requesting public convenience or necessity



findings for a liquor license. This matter is being referred to you for response via the following linked
document:

Referral Letter - Planning and Police Departments – October 27, 2020

You may review the entire matter on our Legislative Research Center by following the link below:
 

Board of Supervisors File No. 201204

After receiving review from the Planning and Police Departments, the Public Safety and
Neighborhood Services Committee may hear and consider public convenience or necessity findings
for the application, to be forwarded to the California Department of Alcoholic Beverage Control for
consideration in the license matter.

The Public Safety and Neighborhood Services Committee may tentatively schedule this hearing
for a regular remote meeting in December of 2020.

I request the Planning Department’s response before November 13, 2020. Please confirm receipt
of this message.

You may review the fact sheet for public convenience or necessity requests from the San Francisco
Board of Supervisors via the following link:

Liquor License Public Convenience or Necessity Request

Thanks for the review.

John Carroll
Assistant Clerk
Board of Supervisors
San Francisco City Hall, Room 244
San Francisco, CA  94102
(415) 554-4445

(VIRTUAL APPOINTMENTS) To schedule a virtual meeting with me (on Microsoft Teams), please ask and I can
answer your questions in real time.

Due to the current COVID-19 health emergency and the Shelter in Place Order, the Office of the Clerk of the Board is
working remotely while providing complete access to the legislative process and our services.

  Click here to complete a Board of Supervisors Customer Service Satisfaction form.
 
The Legislative Research Center provides 24-hour access to Board of Supervisors legislation and archived matters
since August 1998.
 
Disclosures: Personal information that is provided in communications to the Board of Supervisors is subject to
disclosure under the California Public Records Act and the San Francisco Sunshine Ordinance. Personal information


















